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Investigation Concluded Into Workplace Fatality  
 

The Occupational Health and Safety branch of the Yukon Workers’ Compensation 
Health and Safety Board has concluded its investigation into the workplace accident on 
June 17, 2004 that resulted in the death of 55-year-old Bryan Ross Midgett of 
Whitehorse. 
 
Mr. Midgett, an experienced heavy equipment operator with the Yukon government’s 
department of Highways and Public Works, was killed while a packer was being loaded 
onto a tilt trailer.  The accident took place on the Takhini River Bridge on the Alaska 
Highway, about 45 kilometres west of Whitehorse. 
 
Investigating safety officers have determined that Mr. Midgett put himself in a 
dangerous position by standing on a trailer tongue directly in the path of a 20,400 
pound packer while it was being loaded.  An equally important factor is that the practice 
appeared to be accepted by co-workers and his supervisor at the time.  
 
Investigators have determined that complacency appears to be the root cause of the 
accident.  They have made six recommendations to improve work procedures, training, 
equipment and safety culture.   
 
In addition, they have issued one order under the Occupational Health and Safety Act:  
that the employer conduct an independent audit of its entire safety program and 
implement and maintain all recommendations from that audit.  The employer has 
appealed aspects of the order but is proceeding with the audit.   
 
 “It is important that all Yukon workers and employers pay attention to what was 
learned from this tragic workplace fatality,” said Rob McClure, Director of Occupational 
Health and Safety.  “This accident was preventable, and it carries a lesson for all 
workplaces – do not be complacent about safety procedures.” 

 



 
An executive summary of the investigation report is attached.   
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